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Three awards were won by the Clay Breakers this year; a Citation for
Outstanding Achievement, the ¥earbook Certificate of Merit and a Citation of
Merit from CARE for support of the public sexrvice in behalf of the needy people
of the World. We have continued our annual donations to World Gardening, the
Van Dorsal Schdlarship Fund and to the Helwood Ixaining Centexr of Upper Maxrl-
boro, Maryland.

In October the Club helped to provide refreshments for the Prince -
Ceorges County Beautification Awards Ceremony which was held at the Calvert
Mansion, Riverdale, Maryland. At this ceremony Joan and Wayne Davis won an
award for théir newly landscaped home, as did the Melwood Professional Building
of Upper Marlboro, Maryland, - landscape design by Joyce Meyers.

With some weeding and a lot of watering all the shrubs at the Club!s
Park project survived the blistering draught of 1983. In May 1984 three mem~
bers with the help of Grey Singleton and an interested Brookwood neighbor,
Roger Neilan, installed the bicycle path directly behind the plantings at the
Park entrance. Annuals, geraniums and ageratum, donated by Hilltop Garden Club
were also set out. Park and Pganning has also set out some spring flowering
trees which will certainly add to the beauty of this spot in our neighborhood.

Members have continued their studies at Flower Show School #5 and Lands-
cape Design School #3. Many ribbons.uhave been awarded members of our group
at varioud fTlower shows in the Capital Area, and Betty and Al Abercrombie won
an award of appreciation for their Purple Martin exhibit in April at the Hill-
top Garden Club Flower Show.

We againrhad people this year who were willing to give time to hostess
at both the Christmas Greens Show and also at the Woodlawn Needlecraft and
Quilt Exhibit at Woodlawn Plantatien, Virginia.

In all it has been a very busy year:



